FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
This is an information request relating to home workers at the council

 

Please include the following information:
· The number of staff that currently work employed by the council that are contractual home workers

Please also include the following information:
· The number of contractual home workers employed by the department in each of the last three financial years: 2019-20, 2020-21, 2021-22

By “contractual home workers” I mean employees who have it written into their contracts that their normal working arrangements are to work from home.

Finally, please also include the following information:

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

This information is not routinely collated, and, therefore, not held in a reportable format. Staff would need to trawl through all 6000 plus contracts to establish if the contract stated ‘home worker’ only. 

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act.

If you would like any help in refining your request, please do not hesitate to contact us.

Our HR system has 36 individuals with their work location stated as ‘home’, however, if the individual changed their work location we would only hold this data if they updated their status on the HR system. 
·         The daily occupancy rate of the council offices during the following months: September, October, November (2022)

The occupancy rate could be either the number of desks or workspaces booked per day through a hot-desking system as a percentage of the total number of desks, or it could be the percentage of eligible card-holders who have access to the council offices who have access it during this period

This information not held. The Council does not have a centralised system that captures where employees are working on each individual day across all available council offices. Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under Section 17(1) of the FOIA because, in accordance with Section 1(1) of the Act, this information is not held.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
